
 To:  Mr. Mahoney and Board of Education 
 From:  Kip Crandall 
 Re:  May Board report 
 Date:  May 10, 2022 

 Current Enrollment: 

 7  th  Grade – 101 
 8  th  Grade – 105 

 2021-2022 SIP Plan: 

 Highlights to our SIP: 

 1)  Math and ELA lead data continue to be updated in the SIP plan and may be located 
 using the link below.  Illinois Assessment for Readiness (IAR) numerical results should 
 be available in late June or early July.  A detailed look at the lead data information may 
 be found using this link: 
 https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1t4bQ6CqCLbSXa-N9SP9YTL-yaohSvilNC7Ix 
 ZhBy4Fg/edit?usp=sharing  which imbedded in the SIP  link below as well 

 2)  We are approaching the end of MAP testing and will have a breakdown of results 
 available for the June board meeting.  Preliminary 7th grade growth numbers, however, 
 currently look very promising.  Early data indicates students meeting their fall to spring 
 growth targets are over 70% for both Math and ELA!  We are awaiting 8th grade results. 

 Full SIP plan found here: 

 https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/19Kq3YTM8C3Ijf8HLEZf1XuKLl8ZfYdkojfyRmzdQwr 
 Q/edit?usp=sharing 
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 Beyond Textbooks Update: 

 ●  This link provides information regarding percentages of student performance on BT 
 formative assessments: 
 https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1N9O5mo7yzm4NTO5IPXAIoTA1hLpdIK8YWo 
 39MbMlwsY/edit?usp=sharing 

 ●  Both grade levels have completed their curriculum calendar for each subject. 

 The Leader in Me: 

 The adult lighthouse and student leadership teams have been busy planning for the end of the 
 year celebration that will be held the afternoon of Friday, May 20th.  I will include some photos 
 below. 

 Professional Development: 

 Mr. Crandall attended his last session for the Building Leaders Network PD cohort he was a 
 part of this year.  The group spent the day at the capitol building in Springfield for a tour and 
 information session with Alison Maley of the Illinois Principals Association (IPA).  Alison lobbies 
 on behalf of the IPA to make sure our voice is heard on educational bills introduced to the floor. 

 Mr. Crandall met with Jenifer Hearn of the Leader in Me to further discuss DLR’s Measurable 
 Results Assessment (MRA) data.  The MRA is a survey taken by students, staff and parents in 
 order to provide useful data to consider when developing school improvement goals. 

 Events List: 

 1.  May 12 - FCA Meeting, 7:00 am 
 2.  May 12 - DLRSpring concert, 7:00 pm 
 3.  May 20 - Last day for students/DLR field day, 10:00 - 1:10 
 4.  May 21 - 8th grade promotion, 2:00 p.m. in the football stadium 
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 Positives: 

 Pictured are the floors for the Illinois House and Senate.  Mr. Crandall spent Tuesday, May 3rd 
 at the capitol building discussing relevant educational bills that have been introduced this year 
 with Alison maley of the IPA. 
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 Pictured is Mrs. O’Neil’s homeroom students, Mrs. O’Neil and Thacien celebrating another 
 record breaking service project.  Enough shoes were collected to send 100 Congo, Africa 
 students to school for an entire year! 
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 Students enjoy a final hoorah at the DLR spring dance/fun night.  Inflatables were available to 
 staff and families from 4:00 - 5:00 pm on Saturday, May 7th.  Students were then treated to the 
 inflatables along with a DJ for dancing from 5:00 - 7:00 pm.  Students in attendance had a 
 great time! 
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 Pictured are areas of DLR that will be missed in just a couple short weeks!  We look forward to 
 creating new OJSHS memories! 

 Respectfully, Kip Crandall 
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